
 
 
Personnel Commission Meeting packets are available for public viewing on the Garden Grove Unified School 
District website www.ggusd.us  (Departments/Personnel Services/Personnel Commission Meeting Agendas). 
 
 
 
Persons with a disability who require a disability-related accommodation or modification, including auxiliary aids and services, in order to participate in a 
personnel commission meeting, shall contact the Office of Personnel Services by noon on the Monday before the scheduled meeting.  Requests shall be 
made by calling (714) 663-6368 or by fax to (714) 663-6500.   

GARDEN GROVE UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 

Personnel Commission Meeting 
Education Center - Fifth Floor Board Room 
10331 Stanford Avenue, Garden Grove, CA 

January 4, 2017 – 5:10 P.M.   
                    

AGENDA 
  

                
1. CALL TO ORDER 

 
2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

 
3. ADMINISTRATION AND POLICY 
 3.1 Director’s Report 

 
4. MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF DECEMBER 7, 2016* 
 
5. AUDIENCE – This is the public’s opportunity to address the Commission on items not on the agenda.  The public will 

have an opportunity for comment on agenda items as those items are discussed. 
 
6. CORRESPONDENCE AND COMMUNICATIONS 

⇒ Classified Personnel Report – 12/13/16 
 

7. APPROVAL OF CLASSIFICATION ACTIONS*     
 7.1 New Positions – Instructional Aide – Bilingual Spanish (2 positions – Russell) 
 
8. ORDERING OF EXAMINATIONS* 

  8.1 Food Service Manager Promotional 
 8.2 Lead Custodian Promotional 
 8.3 Lead Technology Assistant Promotional 
 8.4 School Testing Assistant Open 
  

9. RATIFICATION OF ELIGIBILITY LISTS* 
9.1 HVAC Technician II Open  
9.2 Programmer Analyst Open 
9.3 Translator/Interpreter – Bilingual Spanish Open 
9.4 Translator/Interpreter – Bilingual Vietnamese Open 

 
10. OTHER BUSINESS 

10.1 Commissioners 
10.2 Next Personnel Commission Meeting 

 
11. ADJOURNMENT OF REGULAR MEETING 
 
 
*DENOTES ACTION TO BE TAKEN 

http://www.ggusd.us/


GARDEN GROVE UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT       
              
PERSONNEL COMMISSION MEETING 
10331 Stanford Avenue 
Garden Grove, CA        
          
MINUTES 
of the Meeting of  
December 7, 2016  
 
CALL TO ORDER 
Commissioner Tortolano called the meeting of December 7, 2016 to order at 5:10 p.m.  Commissioner 
Franks led the audience in the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT 
Ms. Bernice Flatebo 
Mr. Jim Franks 
Ms. Marilyn Tortolano 
 
 

STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT 
Ms. Joli Armitage 
Mr. Pat Collison 
Ms. Suzy Seymour 
Ms. Jenni Smith 
 

ADMINISTRATION AND POLICY 
3.1 Re-appointment and Oath of Allegiance – Personnel Commissioner Jim Franks 
 
Assistant Superintendent Armitage administered the oath of allegiance to Commissioner Franks, who was 
re-appointed by CSEA to the Personnel Commission.   
 
3.2 Annual Reorganization of the Personnel Commission 
 
It was moved by Commissioner Franks, seconded by Commissioner Flatebo to select Commissioner 
Tortolano as Chairperson, effective December 7, 2016.  The motion passed 3-0.   
 
It was moved by Commissioner Flatebo, seconded by Commissioner Tortolano to select Commissioner 
Franks as Vice-Chairperson, effective December 7, 2016.  The motion passed 3-0. 
 
It was moved by Commissioner Franks, seconded by Commissioner Flatebo to select Director Seymour 
as the Secretary to the Personnel Commission for the coming year, effective December 7, 2016.  The 
motion passed 3-0. 
 
It was moved by Commissioner Franks, seconded by Commissioner Flatebo to establish the first 
Wednesday of each month at 5:10 p.m. as the regular meeting schedule for the following year, effective 
December 7, 2016.  The motion passed 3-0.  
 
3.3 Director’s Report 
 
Director Seymour thanked the commissioners for the holiday snacks they provided to staff.  Director 
Seymour commended Assistant Director Collison for coordinating another successful Employee 
Recognition Program this year with Personnel Secretary, Maribel Cantoran, coordinating all the tasks.  
While there was a location change, limited parking and having a different school host the event, Assistant 
Director Collison coordinated another special Employee Recognition Program where many employees 
and district staff members attended.  Director Seymour expressed her gratitude to all three commissioners 
for also attending this year’s Employee Recognition Program and having the Personnel Commission very 
publically represented. 
 
Assistant Director Collison thanked Maribel, who does the lion’s share of the work, for her assistance with 
the Employee Recognition Program.   
 



Director Seymour stated that although the Employee Recognition event has passed, the work of sending 
out recognition pins to employees is on-going.  There are many employees who were unable to attend 
who request their pins be sent to their school sites. 
 
Director Seymour stated that the districted contracted with School Services of California (SSC) to do a 
comprehensive study of our Information Technology Program and Department.  This organization 
conducted the Maintenance, Operations and Transportation study a few years ago.  The results of the 
study have been received and shared with the Board of Education.  The study covered all aspects of the 
Information Technology Department such as short and long term planning, organization, staffing and 
efficiency.  Additionally there are components that have to do with the structure, organization and staffing 
of the department.  Staff is working closely with the district on the people aspect of the study, which will 
include some classification work.  Assistant Director Smith has already begun holding employee meetings 
on this subject since the study outlined 58 recommendations.  The Superintendent will work with the Board 
of Education to prioritize the work suggested by the study.  The suggested and accepted changes will be 
implemented over a period of several years. 
 
Commissioner Tortolano inquired as to whether there are Information Technology staff at all the schools.  
Additionally, Commissioner Tortolano commented that Information Technology is ever evolving and that 
systems will always need to be reviewed. 
 
Director Seymour stated that the programming and networking side of the department is centralized at the 
District Education Center, but that Technology Assistants and Lead Technology Assistants are located at 
the school sites. 
 
Director Seymour provided an update on the Supervising Personnel Analyst recruitment.  The application 
filing period has now closed after being extended due to other competing recruitments in the area.  There 
are now enough qualified applicants to move forward with the testing process.  Testing is being scheduled 
for January. 
 
  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
It was moved by Commissioner Franks, seconded by Commissioner Flatebo to approve the minutes of 
the November 2, 2016 Personnel Commission meeting.  The motion passed 3-0. 
 
AUDIENCE 
 
The audience was given the opportunity to discuss items not on the agenda.  Assistant Superintendent 
Armitage also thanked the commissioners for the holiday treats they so generously provided to staff.   
 
CORRESPONDENCE AND COMMUNICATIONS 

 Classified Personnel Report – 11/15/16 
 CSEA Newsletter 
 CSPCA Proposed By-Laws Changes 

 
Director Seymour stated that the CSEA newsletter included in this month’s correspondence was prepared 
by employee Cathrin Sargent.  Director Seymour commended Ms. Sargent for a job well done. 
 
 
Director Seymour stated that she and Commissioner Flatebo will be voting on the proposed CSPCA By-
Law changes at the upcoming state conference.  The suggested revisions contain mostly clean up 
language.  Director Seymour wanted to provide the proposed changes to the commissioners for their 
review and input before voting takes place.   
 
Employee Jana McIver pointed out that the proposed By-Law changes already have a revised date of 
January 21, 2017.  Director Seymour stated that changes may still be made and are not confirmed until 



voting takes place.   
 
APPROVAL OF CLASSIFICATION ACTIONS 
7.1 New Positions – Intensive Behavioral Instruction Assistant (6 positions – Office of Special 
Education) 
 
7.2 New Positions – Special Education Assistant (2 positions – Mark Twain) 
 
Commissioner Franks inquired as to whether Mark Twain remains a Special Education site.  Director 
Seymour confirmed that Mark Twain is a Special Education site and is in fact called the Special Education 
Center at Mark Twain.  Additionally, the adult transition special education site is referred to as the Adult 
Transition Program at Jordan or Jordan ATP. 
 
It was moved by Commissioner Franks, seconded by Commissioner Flatebo to approve the classification 
of the new positions as listed above, effective December 7, 2016.  The motion passed 3-0. 
 
 
ORDERING OF EXAMINATIONS 
8.1 Assistant Director of Transporatation  Open 
8.2 Food Service Worker I Open 
8.3 Lead Food Service Worker Open 
8.4 School Community Liaison Worker – Bilingual Spanish Open  
8.5 School Community Liaison Worker – Bilingual Vietnamese Open 
 
Commissioner Franks inquired as to the circumstances behind having to recruit for an Assistant Director 
of Transportation.  Director Seymour stated that the current Assistant Director of Transportation, Joy Crow, 
will be retiring after working for the district for nearly two years.  Assistant Director Smith added that the 
recruitment for Assistant Director of Transportation will not be opened until January 3, 2017 to allow for a 
wider pool of applicants.  Past practices show that applicants don’t typically search or submit job 
applications during the holiday period.  Waiting until after the holiday period will also be a better use of 
district advertising funds. 
 
It was moved by Commissioner Franks, seconded by Commissioner Flatebo to approve the ordering of 
the examinations as listed above and the ratification of the resulting eligibility lists.  The motion passed 3-
0. 
  
RATIFICATION OF ELIGIBILITY LISTS 
9.1 Bus and Truck Mechanic Promotional 
9.2 Instructional Aide II – Special Education Open 
9.3 School Bus Driver Instructor Open 
9.4 Vocational Specialist Open   
 
It was moved by Commissioner Franks, seconded by Commissioner Flatebo to ratify the eligibility lists as 
listed above, effective December 7, 2016.  The motion passed 3-0. 
 
        
OTHER BUSINESS 
10.1 Commissioners 
 
Commissioner Flatebo commented that the Employee Recognition Program was organized and fabulous.  
She was quite impressed with  the venue and said it was great to see so many employees. 
 
Commissioner Franks commented that he liked the Garden Grove Community Meeting Center as the 
venue and would like to see the Employee Recognition Program be held there each year.  Commissioner 
Franks was impressed by the work that the City of Garden Grove has done in remodeling this venue.  
Additionally, while the Employee Recognition is a small gesture of recognition on the district’s part, it 



means so much to the employees.  Commissioner Franks also commended the presenters who did such 
a great job at reading all of the employee names and on being able to process 300 employees in an hour. 
 
Commissioner Tortolano stated that many employees expressed to her that they love working for the 
district. 
 
10.2 New Personnel Commission Meeting 
 
The date of the next regular meeting of the Personnel Commission will be Wednesday, January 4, 2017 
at 5:10 p.m. in the 5th floor Board Room of the Education Center. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:27 p.m. 
 
Accepted by:  Marilyn Tortolano, Chairperson 
 
Minutes Recorded by:  M. Cantoran 
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